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Re: Application of Frontier Field Services, LLC's motion to Amend Order No. R-13443. 

The BLM will object to the above request to Amend Order No. R-13443 to eliminating the 
requirements that Frontier place H2S warning flags or safety indicators on and potentially plug 
the identified and any later-completed offset wells. Please note that the wells mentioned in the 
reference order are Federal wellbores and will require federal approval for revision. The 
Maljamar AGI #1 was approved based upon the fact that the reference order will be enforced. 

How does placing a H2S warning flag impair correlative rights and result in waste? 

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Edward G Fernandez, 
Petroleum Engineer at (575) 234-2220 or Wesley Ingram, Supervisory Petroleum Engineer at 
(575)234-5982. 

Sincerely, 

Don Peterson 
Assistant Field Manager, 
Lands and Minerals 
Bureau of Land Management 
Carlsbad Field Office 

cc: Geolex 


